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     Mrs. Landry 2017-2018                

It was wonderful meeting so many of you at the Meet and Greet on August 31st. I am excited about the year and hopefully so are you.

Contacting me: The best way to reach me is through email. I can be reached at coleen.landry@sau26.org.  I check this a few times a day and most weekends. You can also call me directly at school. I check my voice mail at least once a day. Personal communication is a great way to get instant feedback to your questions or comments. The number for the school is 424-6221 ext. 4213. You can also send in a note with your child and I will do my best to respond that same day. 

Fall conferences:  The dates for our fall Conferences will be Thursday, November 2nd, and Tuesday, November 7th from 4-7 pm. I will send a letter home later in the year for you to sign up. I look forward to being able to further discuss your child during these times.

Homework: Generally, homework will be assigned four out of five nights a week. Each child is given an assignment book in which they will record his/her daily work. They are also asked to bring in a homework folder. It is the student's responsibility to organize and complete their assignments on time. Each day, as a class, we go over all assigned work and when it is due and they write it in their assignment books. My homework policy is that if something is not passed in on the day that it is due, I will accept it on the very next school day for a late grade, however after that it will be considered a zero (unless the student has been absent.) If your child is missing assignments, it will be listed on the bi-weekly update notice I will be sending home.
Homework can also be checked on my classroom website. I have a page for homework where I list homework assignments and links to resource pages, study guides, and sites your child can go to in order to practice math facts. My classroom website is a work in progress and I am always adding resources and links to better assist you and your child. Any suggestions for things to add? Let me know, and I will see what I can do.

TPS Folders and Bi-Weekly Updates: Students will be given a TPS (Teacher Parent Student) folder that they will take home each Monday (Tuesday if there is no school on Monday). Each folder will contain graded work from the previous week for parents to view. I ask that you save all graded work at home until the end of the quarter, to refer back to in the case of a “missing assignment” in PowerSchool. I try very hard not to make mistakes, but I am human and sometimes a grade may not get recorded correctly. If you have the saved assignment, it can easily be added into the grade book.  

Every other week, I will send home a bi-weekly update in the TPS Folders. This will provide information on behavior, effort, any missing class or homework assignments, and a brief update on what has been happening in class. I ask that you review the bi-weekly updates with your child, sign them and return the next day.

Absences: When your child is absent, he or she is responsible for making up the work. When returning from an absence, they should check the “Ketchup Folder” for any missing work. Students have the same number of days as they were gone to make up the work. Some of our classroom activities cannot be done at home (group work, experiments, in-class activities, etc.) so regular attendance is encouraged. 

Effort: Students are always expected to turn in their best work in their best handwriting. Students have the opportunity to raise low scores to make sure they understand what was being taught and to have their grade raised. Encouraging students to produce quality work of which they are proud is a focus for me. It is expected to be (to the best of their ability) neat, grammatically correct, and accurately punctuated. It is also suggested that they utilize the proper resources whenever they are in doubt as to the spelling of a word.

Classroom Incentives: Students can earn Landry Dollars for things such as: turning in all homework for the week, participating in after school activities, joining a club at school, and completing their classroom job each week. These dollars can be used to purchase various classroom items such as colorful pencils, erasers, notebooks, or snacks. They can also rent one of our special chairs, a cushion to sit on, or they can save their dollars for our classroom auctions.
We have a marble jar that the class is trying to fill so they can earn a special class activity such as time to play board games, extra recess time, a movie party, or a special lunch in the classroom. 
We also have a WOW Board that students can get their names added to. Once the board is filled up I will randomly pick a few names to receive a reward. Students can get their name on the board by going “above and beyond”: helping others, on an assignment, or with their effort.

Additional Information: Students will be engaging in literacy activities designed to reach a variety of learners and learning styles. We will be having book clubs (similar to literature circles) in which the children will be reading outside of school and then have the chance in school to discuss it with others who are reading the same book. We will also be using a variety of both fiction and nonfiction materials, for teaching instruction (whole and small group) and for the children to read independently daily. 
For word study, our school uses the program Words Their Way. This is a developmental approach to phonics, vocabulary, and spelling instruction.


Our school district will be using for the first year, the math program Envision. You will be receiving family letters as we begin new units. In these letters you will notice that we will be covering a great deal of material over the course of the school year. Basic skills of addition, subtraction, multiplication, and division are worked on and reviewed throughout the year, but this is always something the children should be practicing at home regularly. Please keep practicing and drilling your child on all math facts regularly. Their immediate recall of all basic facts is essential to their success. 
Over the course of the year in Social Studies, their switch teacher, Mr. Mailloux will be covering early explorers, the Thirteen Colonies and the American Revolution.
In science, students will be experimenting and actively participating in many hands-on lessons. Students will be active learners, posing their own questions and problems while exploring the systems of the human body, forces and motions, and earth movements. 

Our Unified Arts schedule for this year is:
		Monday- World Language
			 (French- 1st half of the year and Spanish the 2nd half) *Graded class	
	Tuesday- PE (sneakers are needed!)		
	Wednesday- Music
		Thursday- Art			
	Friday- Computers
Also, each student will have an opportunity once a week to visit the library to check out books on their own, as well as visiting from time to time with our entire class.

If you have any questions or concerns at any time during the school year, please do not hesitate to send your child in with a note, call me here at school (424-6221) ext. 4213, or email me at coleen.landry@sau26.org. I will respond as quickly as possible. By working together, we can ensure your child will have a happy and productive fifth grade year.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Landry





Parents,
Please sign, date, detach and return this portion so that I know you've read through my letter of expectation for this school year.
Thanks so much!

I have read the letters 
(Parent signature)________________________________________________

Student's name__________________________________________________
Date______________________________
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September 2017

Dear parents and guardians,
	Our class will be participating in the Scholastic Book Club which is a monthly book and software program. Each month, your child will bring home various order forms that contain both books and software items for purchase. It is entirely up to you and your child if you wish to participate. This club offers books and other items at significantly discounted rates. In addition, it also allows the classroom to earn points towards enhancing our classroom library. If you choose to purchase from any of the clubs, you can place your orders directly online. 
	You can browse all the great monthly Book Club selections at low prices and order online. Plus, our class earns a free book every time a parent orders online. Your order will come to school, and your credit card payment will go directly to Scholastic's secure server. To get started, go to the Web address below and click on the link for parents. You will then enter the class activation code below. You will then be ready to browse through all the wonderful book choices.

www.scholastic.com/bookclubs
[bookmark: __DdeLink__166_1647520559]Class Activation Code: N93L7
If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact me here at school.


Sincerely,
Mrs. Landry
424-6221 ext. 4213
coleen.landry@sau26.org









September 2017

Dear Parents and/ or Guardians,

	We are continuing to use Power School for recording grades for our students at JMUES. It is our hope that the availability of this tool will help keep parents more informed of their child's progress here at school. ** You can contact the office during the regular school day for instructions on how to obtain a password to log on (if you don't already have one).
	In my fifth grade classroom, as a component of the upper elementary school model, many of the grades are based on developmental achievements. The grades will fluctuate throughout the quarter based on a variety of factors including effort, participation and preparedness for class as well as academic scores. It is encouraged that you check your child's assignment book nightly, as this will help us work together to create success for your fifth grader! In addition, your support is needed to encourage your child to complete work on time and turn assignments in when they are due. All assignments are written daily on the homework board in the classroom, and it is required that each child record them independently.
	If you're checking your child's grades online, please remember that assignments do not get entered into Power School daily; however, they will be done as timely as possible. If you see a zero in place of a grade, you will know that your child has not yet submitted this assignment. This is the result of either an absence or lack of completion. Once an assignment has been submitted, a grade will replace the zero. Late assignments will be scored accordingly. **Please also refer back to the homework policy for my classroom for specific expectations towards assignments.
	I look forward to working together to create a sense of accomplishment for your fifth grader! Please don't hesitate to contact me here at school if you have any specific questions regarding any of this information.

Sincerely,
Mrs. Landry
424-6221 ext. 4213
coleen.landry@sau26.org






Mrs. Landry's Homework Policy

	All homework is expected to be completed on the morning of the day that it is due unless otherwise instructed by me. I realize that you may have a day, once in a while, in which you do not have your assignment, or more than one assignment, when it is due. In that case I will always accept it the very next school day for a late/reduced grade. However, if it is not turned in after that I will not accept it and it becomes a zero. Realizing that everyone has a bad day now and then, I will automatically drop the lowest grade for each student.
	Please keep track of your assignments and turn them in when it is expected of you!
			BE RESPONSIBLE!!!!!!!



Please sign, (detach, and return) to ensure that all students and parents have been advised of the policy towards assignments in my classroom. I am hoping that parents/guardians will support as needed to help their fifth grader to achieve maximum success.


Student's signature______________________________________________________

Parent/Guardian's signature______________________________________________________

Date__________________________
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